

CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE CITY COUNCIL

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO:

Nicole Kelley, City Auditor

Office of Internal Audit

FROM:

Chris Melendrez, Director OCCITY Council Services Department

Request for a Special Audit for the Gibson Gateway Center

DATE:

SUBJECT:

February 1, 2023

City Councilor Renee Grout requests a special audit and a full accounting of total expenditures related to the City's Gibson Gateway Center, including an accurate accounting of the types of expenses and funding sources, and an evaluation of the extent to which general City operating funds may have been applied toward capital expenses for which capital funds were otherwise available. Further interests include the consistency of expenses with any objectives, management, or operating plans for the Gibson Gateway Center, and the methodology for contractor selection and compensation setting. City Council staff is available to coordinate a meeting with Councilor Grout and the Office of Internal Audit to discuss this request in more detail.